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 Nawton Parish Council 

Minutes for the Parish Meeting to be held on 

Monday 18th November 2019 at 19.30 at Nawton Pavilion 

 

 Chair   Russ Dickinson   

 Vice Chair     

 Councillors   Lorraine Hugill, John Windress 

 Apologies  Michael Jackson, Sam Jones, Andrew Edwards Debbie Swift 

 Clerk   Anne Twine    

 

162 Agenda 

The agenda for the meeting had been displayed on the Nawton Parish Council notice 
board since 5th November and also on the website.  

 

163 Parishioner presentation 

A parishioner thanked the Council for the grit bin. 

 

164 Minutes of council meeting of 21st October 2019 

 

The Chair agreed the minutes of the meeting of 21st October 2019 

 

The Chair signed the minutes and the Clerk added them to the minute book. 

165 Code of Conduct and the Ethical Framework  

Cllr Windress on planning 

166 Actions from the last meeting 

 

166.1 The Clerk’s timesheet was approved and signed by the Chair. 

 

166.2 Monthly inspection of Council owned land 

All Council Land was inspected.  

 

166.3 VAS Sign 

 The Council asked The Clerk to speak to Cllr Val Arnold regarding type of VAS. Cllr 
Arnold made some enquiries and Daren from highways contacted me. He said the whole 
of Yorkshire can have flashing 30mph signs only. He said that having a solar panel was a 
possibility. He would come and have a site visit and explain the proceedings. 

Cllr Val Arnold contacted the Clerk in relation to the VAS and offered a sum of money 

towards the purchase of a VAS sign. 

The Council wanted to question the ruling about the type of VAS as there have been 

sightings of them in Strensall and near Barnsley. The Chair to contact these  Councils . 
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166.4  Re-locate Electric substation 
The draft contract has been seen and approved by the Chair. The Clerk asked for 
verification on increasing the rent every 5years in line with index linking. This would 
have to be done by contacting a land agent. 
 
166.5 Donation request from Kirkbymoorside library 
The Council received a letter of thanks from Kirkbymoorside Library for our donation. 

 

166.6 Streetlight 
A new led lantern has been installed in Howl dale Lane. A Councillor wanted The Clerk 
to question NYCC on why they didn’t let the parish know when they were changing 
their lights to LED which could have saved us money when changing our own lights. 

 

166.7 Consultation on removal of phone box. 
The Council felt that if BT wanted to decommission the telephone box nobody could 
stop them therefore Nawton Parish Council would adopt the box for £1incase the 
defibrillator ever needed to be rehoused. Insurance will need to be considered. 

 

167 Planning 

New applications / Enforcement appeals / Discharge of condition 

    

168   Finance 

  

 Payment for £ 81.20  to Anne Twine for October salary 

 

169 AOB 
 
169.1 Precept to be set 
It was decided to keep the Precept at £5,393 
 
169.2 Grit bin 
The Clerk moved the grit bin to Phil Capstick’s yard and organized NYCC to fill it. The 
bin will be filled twice at a cost of £75. 
 

169.3 Reinstatement of bench in the Howl, Nawton 

Permission is sort for the reinstatement of a bench in the Howl in memory of a family 
member. There were no objections. 

Meeting closed at 8.10pm  

 

Date of next meeting       

16th December 

 

Signed_____________________________________________________________- 


